# BOROUGH OF TUCKERTON PRIDE & CELEBRATION COMMITTEE

**MINUTES:** Wednesday – June 23, 2021

The meeting was called to order by Chairwoman Joanne McAndrew at 7:10 PM. The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Chairwoman Joanne McAndrew. The Open Public Meeting Act statement was read by the Secretary.

# **ATTENDANCE:**

Brian			Ryan	Christine	
Martin			McAndrew	Peterson	
Present	Present	Present	Absent	Absent	

Also In Attendance: Mayor Sue Marshall Suzanne Taylor

Mayor Marshall swore in Suzanne Taylor as a new member of the Pride & Celebration Committee.

**Recording of Hours: Since 04/29/2021** 

Brian	Doris	Joanne	Ryan	Christine	
Martin	Mathisen	McAndrew	McAndrew	Peterson	
50	10	50	Absent	10	

# Approval of April 28, 2021 meeting minutes.

Mr. Martin made a motion to approve the April 28, 2021 minutes; the motion was second by Ms. Mathisen. With one abstention and none opposed, the minutes were approved.

#### **Old Business:**

Chairwoman McAndrew stated Tuckerton had the Town Wide Yard Sale, which was a lot of fun and went well for the first one. The chair then mentioned the number one priority is advertising other than Facebook or the social media. Mr. Martin stated that 5,400 people were reached on Facebook with the post. He mentioned 80 other people shared the post about the yard sale. Chairwoman McAndrew mentioned there will not be any concerts this year due to coming out of the Covid. So, in its place will be movie night. They will be held on July 9, 23 and August 6, and 20<sup>th</sup>, and it will start at 8:00 PM. Mr. Martin mentioned that the town street sign is now working, and it will be utilized to advertise the movie nights. Mrs. McAndrew stated one port-a-potty is sufficient at the field for the movies. Mr. Martin asked for suggestions for movies; "The Goonies", "Pirates of the Caribbean", "Back to the Future", "Ice Age", "Frozen", "The Sandlot", "Moana". Mrs. McAndrew mentioned a food truck and ice cream truck will be there. She then stated that takes us through July and August and then the next function will be October.

#### **New Business:**

Mrs. Peterson asked that since we aren't having concerts, is there something we could do toward the end of the summer? Mrs. McAndrew stated she was thinking about doing something like a Tuckerton Picnic. The committee discussed dates in September. September 11, 2021 was chosen for the Tuckerton Picnic or Tuckerton Family Day date with Tuckerton residents only. This event will be further discussed at the next meeting on July 28, 2021.

#### **Members Forum:**

Chairwoman McAndrew read a letter that the Pride & Celebration Committee received from Dr. Karen R. Lederle Foglia. The letter thanked the Committee for remembering and honoring, husband and father Tony Foglia at this year's Arbor Day ceremony. Mr. Martin stated that the Historical Committee contacted him to see if this Committee had any interest in partnering with them to try to fix up old borough hall, to make it look a bit nicer on the outside. The Mayor mentioned it is a town building and the Historical Committee doesn't know if the borough has any intentions; it is something they would have to check into with the borough/Jenny.

# **Public Forum:**

No public forum.

# Approval of Secretary Services.

MOTION	SECOND	NAME	YEAS	NAYS	ABSTAIN	ABSENT
	X	Brian Martin	X			
X		Doris Mathisen	X			
		Joanne McAndrew	X			
		Ryan McAndrew				X
		<b>Christine Peterson</b>	X			
		Suzanne Taylor	X			

# **Adjournment** – Chairman at 8:02 PM

Motion by Doris Mathisen, second by Suzanne Taylor to adjourn; all in favor, none opposed.

Respectfully submitted:

April D. Elley, Secretary